
CHIROPRACTIC COVERAGE ELIMINATED

Effective January 1, 2026:
Chiropractic care will no longer be covered under Medical Assistance/Medicaid and
MinnesotaCare/MNCare for adults age 21 and older.

This change was included in the Governor’s budget and passed during the June 2025 legislative
session. It applies to all MA and MNCare plans, including third-party plans such as UCare,
HealthPartners, Blue Cross Blue Shield/Blue Plus, UnitedHealthcare, Medica, and all others.

What this means
- If you are age 21 or older and on Medical Assistance/Medicaid or MinnesotaCare/MNCare, your
visits will not be covered starting January 1, 2026. You will be responsible for all associated
costs of care.
- This cut removes access to chiropractic care for thousands of Minnesotans who rely on it to manage
pain, avoid medications, and stay active.

What you can do
We encourage you to speak up and share your story:

- ■ Scan the QR code below to quickly find your legislators.
- ■ Contact your legislators – let them know how this change impacts you or your loved ones.
- ■ Share your experience – ask us for a testimonial form, letter template, or to record a short
video testimonial.
- ■ Your voice can make a difference in restoring chiropractic coverage for MA/MNCare patients.

Thank you for helping advocate for access to chiropractic care in Minnesota.


